                                                EAST HARDIN MIDDLE SCHOOL

                            SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS

                                                                      (MINUTES)

                                           GLENDALE, KY       NOVEMBER 8, 2006

The East Hardin Middle School Site Based Decision Making Council met at East Hardin Middle School at  4:00  P.M., on the    8th      day of                 November__             2006,

With the following members present:

(1.)  Paul C. Connelly, Jr.     (2.)  Luann Brashear     (3.)   Bob Wade     (4.)  Mary Carruthers         (5.)  Bonnie Dezern-Olson

Call to Order  - Mr. Paul Connelly called the meeting to order.  Mr. Connelly also welcomed our newest SBDM member, Ms. Bonnie Dezern-Olson.

SY 06-07 Order #11  -  Approval of the August 9, 2006 Regular SBDM Meeting Minutes, the August 23, 2006 Special SBDM Meeting Minutes, and the August 31, 2006 Special SBDM Meeting Minutes  – The motion was made by Bob Wade and seconded by Mary Carruthers to approve the minutes of the August 9, 2006 Regular SBDM Meeting, the minutes of the August 23, 2006 Special SBDM Meeting, and the minutes of the August 31, 2006 Special SBDM Meeting.  With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and the minutes were approved.

Recognition of Visitors    –     None                                       

Committee Reports

Budget Committee – No Report.   

CATS Prep Committee – No Report.

Climate Committee – No Report.

Curriculum/Professional Development Committee – No Report.

Mission Statement Committee (Ad-Hoc) –No Report.

Policy Review (Ad-Hoc) – No Report.

Scheduling Committee – No Report.

Technology Committee – No Report.

Textbook Committee – No Report.

Distribute Revised Policies – Mr. Connelly distributed copies of the revised policies to the SBDM members for them to put into their Policy Book.  Mr. Connelly informed the members that he would get them a Policy Book if they did not already have one.

Distribute End-Of-Year Review to the Board of Education – Mr. Connelly distributed copies of the SBDM Annual Review which he sent to Ms. Johnston and the Board of Education back in August.  This is a requirement that Mr. Connelly must send to the Board of Education every year.

Title I Budget Approval – Mr. Connelly included a copy of the letter from Dr. James Phillips and a copy of our Title I School Allocation for SY2007 in the SBDM member’s packet.  Mr. Connelly explained our school allocation amount versus what will be needed for Certified/Classified Salaries and the 1% Parent Involvement requirement will be short by $9,561.16.  Dr. Phillips has agreed to pay $5,000 of the deficit amount out of District Title I funds.  The Budget Committee has allotted $5,861.00 as a line item expenditure out of our PPA to cover the remaining balance needed to pay any Title I expenses.  These additional expenses will include paying for a substitute any time Thomas Smith is absent for sickness or personal reasons.  Mr. Connelly stated the SBDM Council will need to approve the Title I Budget as it is presented.

SY 06-07 Order #12  -  Motion to Approve the Title I Budget – The motion was made by Mary Carruthers and seconded by Luann Brashear to approve the Title I Budget as it was presented.  With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and the Title I Budget was approved.

Personnel Update – Mr. Connelly updated the Council on personnel issues that have taken place  since our last meeting in August.       

1) Elizabeth Catlin        -         8th Grade Language Arts

2) Monica McCamish   -         6th Grade Language Arts

3) Melanie Reynolds     -         Guidance Counselor

4) Garry King                -        .5 Assistant Principal

SACS/CASI Self-Evaluation and Visit in May – Mr. Connelly informed the Council that all the staff is aware of these upcoming events and we are currently forming committees.  These assignments for each committee will be discussed at the Faculty Meeting in the morning.  Mr. Connelly’s intentions are for all of the staff members here at East Hardin to serve on at least one committee.  When the dates for these visits are finalized, Mr. Connelly will inform the SBDM Council.

Perfect Attendance/Outstanding Attendance Debate – Mr. Connelly informed the Council that there is a debate going on concerning how the State is now calculating attendance.  Absentees are now reported as a percentage of attendance instead of actual dates missed.  The schools are trying to agree on a procedure so that this is figured consistently all across Hardin County Schools.

Correspondence – None.

New Business – Mr. Connelly went through and reviewed the Accident Reports for the last couple of months.  There were a couple of issues that Mr. Connelly informed the Council he would discuss with the staff to remind them of safety concerns.

Other – Bob Wade inquired about the test scores from last Spring.  Normally, the test results are discussed at the September meeting but we did not have a SBDM Meeting this last September.  Mr. Connelly gave a complete KPR packet to Mr. Wade.  All the SBDM teacher representatives had already received this information.  Mr. Connelly stated we went up .2 of a point overall.  Our writing portfolios were what helped us have this increase overall because practically all other subject areas had gone down.  Several issues that caused these scores to go down have been corrected for this year’s upcoming testing window.  Mr. Connelly stated that the gap between the regular student body and our special needs students has decreased.  Discussion followed.

SY 06-07 Order #13  -  Motion to Adjourn the November 8, 2006 Regular SBDM Meeting – The motion was made by Bob Wade and seconded by Mary Carruthers to adjourn the November 8, 2006 Regular SBDM meeting.  With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and the meeting was adjourned.

                                    Signed____________________________________________

                                                               Paul C. Connelly, Jr.             Chairperson

                                    Signed_____________________________________________

                                                                Bob Wade                           Vice-Chairperson             

                                    Signed_____________________________________________

                                                                Luann Brashear                    Elected Alternate Chairperson

